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MEETINGS are held on 

the third Wednesday 

of the month at 7.30 

pm, in the  Hall at the 

rear of  

St Mary’s Catholic 

Church 

Morphett Vale. 

(Corner Bains Road 

and Main South Road) 

 

Visitors most welcome.  
After three visits, 

visitors will be 
requested to become 

members. 
 

Cost $2 per person, 
which includes the 

Newsletter, plus coffee/
tea and biscuits. 

Subscriptions for twelve 
months  

Single $18 
Family membership $24 

 
Novice and experienced 
computer users will be 

warmly welcomed  

       SOUTHERN DISTRICTS COMPUTER 

USERS CLUB INC.  

 
November  2 0 1 4 

Club Web Site    http://sdcuci.com 

 Editors:   Bib and Bub    

 
Our next gathering will be the  

 

Christmas Party  
on Wednesday 3rd December 2014  

at 6.30 pm  

Vol. 14 
No.  11 

NOVEMBERNOVEMBERNOVEMBERNOVEMBER    
    
November November November November     is the eleventh month of the yearis the eleventh month of the yearis the eleventh month of the yearis the eleventh month of the year    
    
Birthstone Birthstone Birthstone Birthstone         ----            Topaz   Topaz   Topaz   Topaz       

Flower  Flower  Flower  Flower      ----            ChrysanthemumChrysanthemumChrysanthemumChrysanthemum    

Astrological Signs   Astrological Signs   Astrological Signs   Astrological Signs   ----            Scorpio and SagittariusScorpio and SagittariusScorpio and SagittariusScorpio and Sagittarius    

Symbol  Symbol  Symbol  Symbol          ----            Faith and Strength of MindFaith and Strength of MindFaith and Strength of MindFaith and Strength of Mind    

HistoryHistoryHistoryHistory    ----            Kokoda Track Anniversary (1942)Kokoda Track Anniversary (1942)Kokoda Track Anniversary (1942)Kokoda Track Anniversary (1942)    

                    Melbourne Cup DayMelbourne Cup DayMelbourne Cup DayMelbourne Cup Day    

                    El Alamein Victory (1942)El Alamein Victory (1942)El Alamein Victory (1942)El Alamein Victory (1942)    

                    Remembrance Day  Remembrance Day  Remembrance Day  Remembrance Day  ----        Lest we ForgetLest we ForgetLest we ForgetLest we Forget    

                    HMAS Sydney II  sank (1941)HMAS Sydney II  sank (1941)HMAS Sydney II  sank (1941)HMAS Sydney II  sank (1941)    

                    AND  AND  AND  AND  ----        only 4 weeks to Christmas (27th)only 4 weeks to Christmas (27th)only 4 weeks to Christmas (27th)only 4 weeks to Christmas (27th)    
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The Committee in 2013 / 2014 

 
 

PRESIDENT:   Lionel Leddra   lleddra@bigpond.net.au 
 
VICE PRESIDENT: John Kirby    john.kirby@adam.com.au 
 
SECRETARY:  Trevor Francis   tjfrancis@adam.com.au 
 
TREASURER:  Cheryl McDonald  cherylm@cobweb.com.au 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 
 
     Emma Boss    eboss16@bigpond.com 
 

 
     Lindsay Chuck   lindsay.chuck@gmail.com 
 

 
     Jim Greenfield   jamesg@esc.net.au 
 
     Peter Janmaat   p_janmaat@dodo.com.au 
 
      

     Anne Leddra   lleddra@bigpond.net.au 
 
 

     Lorraine Loader   lorian23@bigpond.com 
 
     Wanda McDonald   rmcd3779@bigpond.net.au 
 
 
 

     Ann Zeugofsge   Zogs22@bigpond.com 
 
 
 

       NEWSLETTER EDITORS: 
 
 Lorraine Loader (Bub)  
 lorian23@bigpond.com 
 
 
 Wanda McDonald (Bib)
 rmcd3779@bigpond.net.au 
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AGM  -  October meeting 
 

    We had a very good turnout with one new member. 
 

    AGM points: 
 
☺ 2013 minutes read, accepted and passed. 
 

☺ President’s and Treasurer’s reports read and accepted. 
 

☺ Rob Zeugofsge did not seek re-election as a committee member  -  he was 
thanked for his service. 

 

☺ Margaret & Bev were thanked for collecting subs each month. 
 

☺ 5 and 10 year service certificates were presented to: 
 

 10 year service   -   Roy Buckle, Betty Dawson and Keith & Joan Jones  
  5  year service   -   Anne and Lionel Leddra (presented by Jim Greenfield) 
 

☺ President Lionel thank existing committee for their hard work. 
 

☺ Dean Vice declared all positions open:  Officers elected or re-elected are: 
 

  Vice President John Kirby 
  Secretary  Trevor Francis 
  Committee  Emma Boss 
      Lindsay Chuck 
      Ann Zeugofsge 
      Peter Janmaat 
 

☺ Kay Martin thanked the committee on behalf of the Club. 
 
Then Linsday Chuck gave a short talk on data usage.  
Points made: 
 
☺ If not using apps, best to delete them, both on phone and tablet. 
 

☺ If you can’t delete apps, disable them. 
 

☺ Some apps not regularly used  -  could use more data than others. 
 

☺ Monitor your data, then reassess usage (plan) especially if you have pre-paid. 
 

☺ Samsung  -  will soon allow a 1kb file to download in 3 seconds. 
 

☺ A yummy supper was enjoyed by all  - thanks everyone. 
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SOUTHERN DISTRICTS COMPUTER USERS CLUB INC. 
Minutes of the committee meeting for the 1st of November 1994 at the  

home of Maggy Marrington at Hallett Cove 
 

Meeting opened at 7.35 pm. 
 

PRESENT :  Rohan Lewis (President) Maggy Marrington 

Rob Cloosterman Jim Greenfield 

Jeff Carey Alex Morrison 

Jan Van de Belt 
 
APOLOGIES :  Ross Edwards Ed Miller 
 

Minutes of meeting on the 6/10/94 passed around and read. 
Jeff suggested that a sentence in line 3 of paragraph 6, be deleted or disregarded. All agreed.  

Passed as true and correct.   -    Moved by Jeff & 2nd by Maggy. - Carried. 
 

TREASURERS REPORT : 

Due to the Bank Account not being reopened yet, the balance is taken back to 22/9/94. 

Cash on hand $150.oo minus $IO.00 for School premises hire. 

  Bank Balance (22/9/94)          $853.98 

              Disks 3.5- 1.44m (?)                 21 boxes        3.5 - 720k 5 boxes  

 Reams of A4 Copy Paper        4 

Toner        Nil 

Jim suggested that any stationary that is bought in future is for clubs use only - not for sales. 

A motion was made to have the books Audited. - Moved : Jan  2nd Alex, 

Treasurers Report Moved by Maggy 2nd by Alex     Carried. 
 

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES ;      None at this stage 

GENERAL BUSINESS  

 

1)The details that needed to be altered in the free add in the Computer Market magazine has been done by 

Jeff. i.e. Contact phone number. 

2) A new Public Officer had to be elected. Rob was suggested.   A copy to be sent to the Corporate Affairs 

Commission and a copy to be held in clubs records.  Moved by Jim, 2nd by Jan.  Carried. 

3) John Buckingham from Commodore Network is to be notified of the clubs changes. 

4) Due to the club presently having no keys to the P.O. Box, Rohan wrote an authorization letter for Jim 

to approach the Morphett Vale Post Office and have the lock changed and new keys issued. 

5) The question was raised about the disks that belong to The Commodore Network magazine that are 

included with it once every three months.  Rohan said he will contact Malcolm about them. 

6) Bulk disk purchases and the sale of these disks had been stopped due to it getting out of hand. The 

continuation of this process will be discussed at the next general meeting for the club members to decide 

and come to a conclusion.  Due to present stock being in excess of $300.oo, the current stock will be sold 

off. 

7) A discussion on new members arose due to what their rights are to borrowing clubs equipment, i.e. 

modem, computers etc.  New members are to be introduced to the club members, at the meeting on the 

night they join  or the next available meeting.  Access to borrow hardwa7) A discussion on new members 

arose due to what their rights are to borrowing clubs equipment, i.e. modem, computers etc.  New 

members are to be introduced to the club members, at the meeting on the night they join  or the next 

available meeting.  Access to borrow hardware etc. is limited to a probation period for security reasons or if 

a long standing member goes guarantor for them. 
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      REMINDER!! 
 
Club Subscriptions for the next year are due to  
be paid this month. 
 
If you are attending our Christmas Dinner next month, please 
pay your $15 per head tonight. 
 
Our Christmas Dinner will be on Wednesday 3rd December at 
6.30 pm at the hall.  BYO drinks. 

 

8) A 1541 disk drive is currently in the clubs possession belonging to a non-member (Warren Cambel 
from 
Trott  Park ->. If Warren is contacted and the payment of $94.00 is paid to Datapunch, within the next 

week,  then OK.  If not, then it is to be returned to Greg Dodd at Datapunch and if he makes a loss on 

the drive then the club will honor the difference.  Moved by Rohan and 2nd by Jim. 
9) Refreshments  - How is it to be handled and by who? (a) By a roster system (b) by one person, etc.. 
Rohan -suggested  we have a Refreshment Sub-committee to be discussed at the next general 
meeting. 

10) Malcolm has loaned out the C64 power supply to a non member at Hallett Cove. The person has 

been contacted and was waiting on a decission on how the situation was going to be handled.  Jeff 

suggested that he sells one of his power supplies to the club for SlO.oo and the other one can be 

purchased from the club for the same amount, therefore saving a lot of hassels.  The committee agreed 

and Rob will contact the person to arrange payment. 

11)  [A]  A list of all the clubs assets and their Serial No's is to be made. 

      [B] A list of Who has these articles and where they are kept. These lists will be passed around to all 

       committee members for future reference. 

12) The new leaflets with Rob's contact phone number is to be exchanged with the old ones at Computer 

connection (Jan to handle it), Duncan (Jeff to organise them), Datapunch (Rob to arrange them), and a 

computer shop at O'Halloran Hill (Jim is organising them). 

13) Alex suggested that the Committees Minutes be made public at the general meeting for the members 

to read.  A discussion followed and was decided not to do so. 

14) Jim congratulated Rob on how well the Minutes are set out. One inclusion to the minutes •. all 

members present at meeting to be written into the minutes. Noted! 

15) Maggy wrote a letter to Malcolm for the past help he put into the committee. All present at the 

meeting signed it. Jim will post it off. 
16) Suggested that the members be reminded the annual subs are due and it should be written into the 
newsletter.  Jeff made a suggestion on new members who join part way through the year that they pay 
the full annual amount plus $5.oo join fee, and the following year pay the gap coverage. 

17) The Christmas party is to be organised.  At the next general meeting there will be a show of hands to 

estimate how many will be coming and who can help in organising. 

18) Rob (Secretary) is to contact the Postal members with a standard letter to remind them that the 

subscriptions a re  due. 

19)  Minutes from October GB section 2. Concerning Postal and Absentee VOTES. Tabled to next 

meeting. 
 

NEXT MEETING  = 6/12/94  TIME      7.30pm PLACE        M. Marrinaton - Hallet Cove. 

CLOSED                    10.02pm 

Historical Minutes (as written) submitted by Jim Greenfield (hope you enjoy reading this article) 
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THE YARDBROOM REPORT NO 8. 
 

REPORT FROM OUR PRESIDENT  
 

Another AGM done and dusted!  Congratulations to those 
who were elected/re-elected to serve on the committee.  
We have lots of fun, exciting and instructive months 

ahead. 
 
Have you ever stopped to think why our club meetings seem to flow 
smoothly each month (with rare hiccups)?  It does not just happen.  
The committee has MADE it happen.  All the social arrangements, 
bookings, purchases, selection of speakers, set up of the hall and 
other organisational and financial tasks are undertaken by members 
of the committee. 
 
While the President, VP, Secretary and Treasurer are the public face 
of the committee, there are 8 other committee members who 
contribute enormously to the efficient running of the Club.  The 
surprising fact (not to committee members) is that we actually have a 
great deal of enjoyment and satisfaction in making the Club work. 
 
Membership numbers have steadily increased so we think we are on 
the right track.  We plan to continue this way.  My thanks to the entire 
committee for past (and future) services. 
 
Tonight we will learn about computer and device security.  A subject 
that should be taken seriously.   
 
You are reminded that your tickets to the Christmas 
Party should be purchased tonight.  We hope to see 
you on 3rd December. 
 
Have a good evening. 
 

 
 

Lionel Leddra 
(The Yardbroom President) 
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 MEETING RULES 
We are allowed to use the facilities at the Hall at the rear of St Mary’s Catholic Church 
Morphett Vale. (Corner Bains Road and Main South Road) in return of a small fee plus 
respect for their property. We ask for your co-operation in respect to the above. While we can 
not control what our members do away from our club meetings, Piracy of copyright material 
can not be condoned at our meetings. 

 

Committee Capers.  

 

 The committee meeting was held on Monday 

November 10th, 2014.  Our ‘Yardbroom President’ 

Lionel was back on his broom. 

 

Highlights of our meeting were: 

 

☺ Correspondence noted including a letter from Federal Liberal Member, 

Heidi Harris and email from COTA re Transforming Health. 
 

☺ Treasurers Report read and discussed  -  we will not be increasing 

cost of advertising in the newsletters this year. 
 

☺ Jim to arrange a time with John Roberts to complete the power cord 

checking. 
 

☺ A request to members to advise their birthday months for the 

newsletter, to be sent via email. 
 

☺ Membership fees are due.   
 

☺ Christmas Party discussed.  Sub-committees to meet in next few 

weeks to finalise. 
 

☺ Courses will not be run until after February 2015.  These to include 

Publisher and Powerpoint which will be run for 6 hours over 3 days. 
 

☺ Future meeting topics discussed. 
 

☺ A workshop for System Image Backup for Windows 7 and 8 will be 

scheduled for early next year. 
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Recipe CornerRecipe CornerRecipe CornerRecipe Corner    
 
 

Cheat’s Butter Chicken 
 

 
Ingredients: 
 
 1 tbs oil 
 1kg chicken thigh fillets, fat trimmed, cut in half 
 1 tbs butter 
 2 cloves garlic, crushed 
 2 tbs bottled tandoori curry paste 
 420g can fat-free condensed tomato soup 
 ½ cup low-fat, thick natural yoghurt 
 ½ cup reduced fat cream 
 Coriander leaves to garnish 
 
Method: 
 
1. Heat fat in heavy based pan until hot.  Stir chicken in batches for 2-3 

minutes until golden, transferring to a plate as it cooks. 
2. Reduce heat;  add butter to pan. 
3. Add garlic and curry paste, stir for 30 seconds until fragrant. 
4. Stir through soup, yogurt and cream.  Return chicken and juices to pan. 
5. Simmer, stirring occasionally, for 10-15 minutes until chicken is tender and 

sauce thickens slightly. 
6. Sprinkle with coriander and serve with rice and broccoli. 
 
 
 

HOLY HUMOUR 
 
There is the story of a Pastor who got up one Sunday and announced to his 
congregation: 
 
“ I have good news and bad news.  The good news is, we have 
enough money to pay for our new building. 
 
The bad news is, it is still out there in your pockets.” 
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Expert Assist List. 

 

Keep this Contact list handy and phone these people first if you 
have a problem with any one of the subjects mentioned below. 

 

Computer Courses 
 

Publisher & PowerPoint to be scheduled for early 2015.  
Other computer courses will be structured into the 2015     
calendar according to need 
 
If you wish to attend any Course, please contact a Committee 

Member  
 
If you have a special request regarding a program, eg Word, Publisher, 
Excel etc, please let a committee member know.  We may be able to 
schedule a course to suit, sometime in the future. 

Email,  Windows Live Mail   Lionel Leddra 8381 2821 

Email, Thunderbird Trevor Francis 8327 6061 

E-readers Lionel & Anne 
Leddra 

8381 2821 

Hardware & operating systems, re-
loads, CD DVD fix 

Jim Greenfield 8382 4912 

Microsoft Office, Word, Excel, 
Powerpoint and Publisher 

Trevor Francis 8327 6061 

Microsoft Movie Maker Lorraine Loader 8382 7243 

Photographic, Windows Photo 
Gallery, Paint Shop Pro 

Anne & Lionel 
Leddra 

8381 2821 

Photographic, Photoshop Trevor Francis 8327 6061 

Tablets John Kirby 7007 4819 

Video programming to CD/DVD Cheryl McDonald 8382 3660 

Wi-Fi connections & Tablets Emma Boss 8386 2723 
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SANDS COMPUTER GROUPSANDS COMPUTER GROUPSANDS COMPUTER GROUPSANDS COMPUTER GROUP    
 

 
Coordinator: Lindsay Chuck◘ 
Email: Lindsay.chuck@gmail.com 
Website:  http://lindsaychuck.wix.com/scg 
 

 

TONIGHT’S MEETING:  Computer and Device Security 

 
Computer security (also known as cyber security or IT security) is information 
security as applied to computing devices such as computers, tablets, and smart-
phones, as well as computer networks such as private and public networks, 
including the Internet as a whole. 
 
Security covers all the processes and mechanisms by which computer-based 
equipment, information and services are protected from unintended or unauthorized 
access, change or destruction. Computer security also includes protection from 
unplanned events and natural disasters. 
 
Some points covered tonight will be: 
 

☺ Various forms of Malware  

 

☺ Simple tips to help protect yourself online  

 

☺ Computer protection 

 

☺ Symptoms of Malware infection 

 

☺ Securing your wireless network 

 
☺ Identity Theft 

☺ Buying on line 

Never let a computer know you are in a hurry ! 
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DID YOU KNOW ABOUT HOME BROADBAND DATA  
TOP-UP? 

 
Telstra home broadband customers on plans/bundles which 
are slowed down upon reaching 100% of the monthly data 
allowance, are eligible to use Home Broadband Data Top-
Ups on ADSL, Cable, Velocity and NBN technologies. 
 

If you are approaching or have reached your plan’s monthly data allowance, 
you can request a data top-up.  Eligible customers have 3 Top-Ups 
available per calendar year at no additional cost.  A top-up gives you 
another month’s data allowance to use until the end of your current billing 
month, and returns your service to normal speeds. 
 
Once requested, it typically takes up to 30 minutes to activate and return 
your broadband to normal speed.   
 
To request the top-up, call Telstra on 132 200 or visit a Telstra Store.  
Alternatively, they do have a Live Chat Agent which can be accessed via 
their website. 
 

Reproduced with permission from Sands November14 newsletter 

DID YOU KNOW? 
 
NO WINDOWS 9  -  BUT THERE IS A WINDOWS 10 
 
Nearly everyone, including many of the experts, were caught 
expecting the next Microsoft operating system to be version 9.  
Its history now, as we know it will be named Windows 10.; 
☺ A beta version is available if you want to be part of 

Windows 10 development. 
☺ The official release of Windows 10 is mid 2015. 
☺ A feature will be two factor authentication for laptops and tablets.  
☺ It will work by registering a trusted device that can be connected via 

WiFi or Bluetooth.  With the use of a pin or fingerprint, you can 
register all your devices as trusted hardware.  
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Jim Greenfield always seems to have desktop and laptop  

computers for sale 

If you are interested, please contact him for more details.   

If you have something for sale, please let us know.  Fill in the sheet at 
the front desk, or email: 

 
Lorraine at        lorian23@bigpond.com   

or Wanda at     rmcd3779@bigpond.net.au 
 
We will keep running your ad until you advise the item is either sold or “taken 
off the market”. 

Advertising on this page is FREE!! 

�� Items For Sale   �� 

SSSS    
outh Australian Young Carers Awards was held at Parliament House on 
October 21st.  Winners were Samantha and Sally Jones who care for sister 

Rebecca who has autism and epilepsy, mother Anne who has lupis and autonomic 
failure and father Darryl who had a mild heart attack, has MS and early onset 
dementia. 
 

Samantha and Sally are granddaughters of Val and Jim Greenfield.  They 
represented South Australia at the National Awards on the Gold Coast, on November 
16th to 18th 2014. Even though they did not win the Australian Award, they were 
recognised for their unselfish and caring dedication.  

Sally 

Samantha 
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Puzzle Page 
 

 

THE ONLY JOB WHERE YOU START AT THE TOP IS 
DIGGING A HOLE 

CAN  YOU  READ  THIS? 
 
I've seen this with the letters out of order, but this is the first time I've 
seen it with numbers. Good example of a Brain Study: If you can read 
this OUT LOUD you have a strong mind. And better than that: 
Alzheimer's is a long long, way down the road before it ever gets 
anywhere near you. 
 

 

 
7H15 M3554G3 53RV35 7O PR0V3 H0W 0UR M1ND5 C4N  

D0 4M4Z1NG 7H1NG5! 
 

1MPR3551V3 7H1NG5! 
 

1N 7H3 B3G1NN1NG 17 WA5 H4RD BU7 N0W, 0N 7H15 LIN3 
Y0UR M1ND 1S R34D1NG 17 4U70M471C4LLY 

W17H 0U7 3V3N 7H1NK1NG 4B0U7 17. 
 

B3 PROUD! 
0NLY C3R741N P30PL3 C4N R3AD 7H15. 
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Kitchens and Furniture. 

 

 
 

    We customise 
kitchens and furniture. 
 
Entertainment units are our 
specialty. 

Phone Craig McDonald for a free measure and 
quote. 
 

Units 19-21, Aldenhoven Road, Lonsdale 
Ph:  8384 6440 

Mobile:  0407 794 357 
Email:  craig@woodform.com.au 

www.woodform.com.au 

WoodformWoodformWoodformWoodform    
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